From: Hardcastle, Valerie (hardcave) <hardcave@ucmail.uc.edu>

Sent: Monday, November 18, 2013 3:26 PM

To: Graeme R Forbes; Russell Moore; Steven Leigh

Cc:Carla Fehr; Peggy DesAutelsSubject:APA CSW Site Visit Report

Attachments: BoulderFinal.pdf

Importance: High

Dear Prof Forbes, Provost Moore, and Dean Leigh:

Attached please find the final report for the American Philosophical Association's Committee on the Status of Women recent site visit. I know that I speak for both Carla and Peggy as well as myself when I say that we stand ready to help you move forward however we can.

All my best, Valerie

Valerie Gray Hardcastle Professor of Philosophy, Psychology, and Psychiatry & Behavior Neuroscience Scholar-in-Residence, Weaver Institute for Law and Psychiatry University of Cincinnati From: Steven Leigh < Steven.Leigh@Colorado.EDU >

Date: Mon, 27 Jan 2014 19:45:07 -0700

Subject: Re: APA CSW Site Visit Report

To: Valerie Hardcastle < hardcave@ucmail.uc.edu>

Dear Dr. Hardcastle.

Would it be possible to talk on the phone with you in the next day or so regarding the APA/CSW report on CU-Boulder's Philosophy Department? I realize you're quite busy, especially with the new semester underway. Sincerely, Steve Leigh

Dean, College of Arts and Sciences Professor, Department of Anthropology University of Colorado Boulder

From: Hardcastle, Valerie (hardcave) <hardcave@ucmail.uc.edu>

Sent: Tuesday, January 28, 2014 7:12 AM

To: Steven Leigh

Subject: Re: APA CSW Site Visit Report

Importance: High

Of course! It turns out that today I will be home all day because UC is closed due to bad weather. Please feel free to call anytime. My cell phone is:

Tomorrow, I am available 1:30-3:30 EST and then again in the evening.

All best,

-- Valerie

From: Hardcastle, Valerie (hardcave) <hardcave@ucmail.uc.edu>

Sent: Friday, January 31, 2014 3:46 PM

To: Steven Leigh

Subject: Reporters and Report

Importance: High

Dear Steve,

Not surprisingly, I have received several communications from reporters. But what is surprising to me is that they are all calling me on my private cell phone. I do not know who at CU-Boulder is giving out my number, but the phone number you have for me is unlisted and not for public consumption. You, of course, and anyone connected to this process at your university are welcome to call me at any time at this number. Could I ask you to tell whomever is dispensing my number to stop that and maybe gently suggest that they should contact the person involved for permission before they just hand out a personal cell phone number?

I sincerely apologize for bothering you with this matter, but I wasn't sure really whom else to contact (and if there is someone else I should contact, I'm happy to do so).

Please take care,

-- Valerie

From: Steven Leigh < Steven.Leigh@Colorado.EDU>

Date: Fri, 31 Jan 2014 15:57:32 -0700

To: Valerie Hardcastle < hardcave@ucmail.uc.edu>

Subject: Re: Reporters and Report

Dear Valerie,

Thanks for contacting me. I'm very sorry that this is occurring. I've already contacted the only two people whom I know have your number.

I hope that press contact isn't too much of a burden for you. I should note that we had a productive meeting with the department faculty and then graduate students early this morning. The report will allow us to make real progress.

Please feel free to contact me if there is anything else I can do.

Best wishes, and apologies, Steve

From: Hardcastle, Valerie (hardcave) <hardcave@ucmail.uc.edu>

Sent: Friday, January 31, 2014 4:50 PM

To: Steven Leigh

Subject: Re: Reporters and Report

Importance: High

Thanks so much for your swift action! I'm so glad to hear that things are moving forward in a productive way, too.

We will manage the press contact; none of us on the team are terribly interested in talking to anyone, and I'm sure the press will get that figured out in short order.

Please take care,

-- Valerie